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April 4, 1994

Staff Sgt. B. Bouck
Quesnel Detachment
RCMP
584 Carson Avenue
Quesnel, B.C.
V2J 2B5

Dear Staff Sgt. Bouck

The International Centre and the Group for Research and Education in
Human Rights of The University of Calgary met today with Constable Baltej Dhillon of
your detachment. During the meeting we were able to have a very positive exchange
with respect to Constable Dhillon’s recruitment into the Force and his experiences.

It was both a pleasure and a privilege meeting him. Constable Dhillon in
our view is a great credit to the Force and can serve as a valuable role model for
young people from his own and other minority communities.

The purpose of this letter is to express our thanks to you for making him
available to the Calgary community.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely

e
Bill Warden


